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September 21, 1988

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

RE: HONORARY CHAIRMANSHIP OF THE HOLOCAUST MEMORIAL COUNCIL

Yesterday, I talked with a Melissa Harden at the Holocaust
Memorial Council regarding the date of the President's acceptance
of the honorary chairmanship. She was unable to determine from
the Council's records the precise date within the year 1984.

A subsequent search of ORM records turned up the July 17, 1984
letter from Fred Ryan to Secretary William Clark stating that
"the President is honored to accept this position in an ex offico
capacity.” Nothing in the case indicates that the Secretary
conveyed this message. We are left with the assumption that it
was done. Obviously, we are left with no alternative but to
consider the official date of acceptance to be the date of the
letter to Clark. A check with the Executive Clerk's Office
turned up no additional information. Kathryn Ladd was in
agreement with using the July 17 date.

Thus, in a telephone call with Melissa today, I explained the
background of this case and she agreed that under the
circumstances, July 17 was as good a date as any. The Council
only needed the date for a publication, not for any legal

purposes.
Ve
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WHITE HOUSE STAFFING MEMORANDUM

RECEIVED
pate: //13/84 ACTION/CONCURRENCE/COMMENT DUE BY: 10 1084
: U T
LETTER OF JULY 6 FROM SECRETARY CLARK SCHEDULING |

SUBJECT: R

s i =

ACTION FYl ACTION FYI

VICE PRESIDENT O 0O McMANUS O O
MEESE O O MURPHY O 0O
BAKER o O OGLESBY o O
DEAVER O O ROGERS O O
STOCKMAN o 0O SPEAKES O O
DARMAN oP blg SVAHN o 0
FELDSTEIN O O VERSTANDIG o 0O
FIELDING O O WHITTLESEY o O
FULLER o o V/ O
HERRINGTON O O _ o o
HICKEY O o o O
'MCcFARLANE O O o o
REMARKS:

"The President has indicaéed that he wants to do this. Would you
‘please take appropriate follow-up action. Thank you." RGD

RESPONSE: Lo Lost o7 E \C‘ tinn

?6 ) Richard G. Darman

Assistant to the President
Ext. 2702



July 6, 1984

The President
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

As you know, I have the statutory responsibility, under
section 6C of PL 96-388 (36 U.S.C. - 1406 (C)), of certifying
to the President by October 7, 1985 that the United States
Holocaust Memorial Council is in a position to complete the
renovation and maintenance of the building given it by the
Federal government for a holocaust museum.

I am writing to endorse the enclosed request of the Holocaust
Memorial Council that you serve as Honorary Chairman of the
Holocaust Council Campaign to Remember.

While it should be made clear to the Council that you can
serve only as ex officio honorary chairman and that you can in
no way be involved in fundraising, it is entirely appropriate
that you go on record as supporting this national effort to
memorialize this dark chapter in human history.

Respectfully,

/\é‘;&

William Clark



July 3, 1984

The Honorable Ronald W. Reagan
The President of the United States
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr., President:

In establishing the United States Holocaust Memorial Council, Public Law
96-388 calls on the Council to plan, build and then operate a "Tiving" museum
and memorial to the Holocaust. The cost of construction must be borne by
private philanthrophy, and the Secretary of the Interior must certify, by
October 1985, that adequate funds have been raised and pledged to assure the
project.

Conceptual plans for the U.S. Holocaust Memorial Museum will be
completed by this fall and architectural work to convert the property
assigned to the Council by your Administration into a world class national
and international institution will then begin. At the April 1983 Days of
Remembrance Ceremony, before thousands gathered at the Capital Centre for the
American Gathering of Jewish Holocaust Survivors, you captured the essence of
the goal of this unique partnership of the public and private sectors when
you spoke of the museum as “imparting the message of the Holocaust, using it
to reinforce the moral fiber of society."

We have also begun our national campaign to raise the required private
funds: "A Campaign to Remember." In your words, "we are moving forward to
build a 'Tiving' museum financed by those who grasp the importance of
understanding and of remembering." The success of this nationwide campaign,
however, will require the highest level of national leadership--public and
private.

We thus most respectfully request that you serve as the Honorary
Chairman of "A Campaign to Remember." Your symbolic and moral leadership
will be essential to the success of our effort to properly memorialize this
dark chapter in human history.

I hope you will give early and favorable consideration to this request.

Sincerely,

< <
\J“Bg/v i »«A e )

. . ~
Rabbi Seymour Siegel ‘
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 16, 1984

MEMORANDUM FOR JAMES BAKER a((¥>
FROM: M. B. OGLESBY, J

SUBJECT: e -

1988 JUL 18 P L gg_i_!;ZZZLQQZL«

uncil

On July 6 Bill Clark wrote the President recommending that
he serve as Honorary Chairman of the Holocaust Council
Campaign to Remember. We would like also to urge that

the President consider accepting.

Senator Rudy Boschwitz requested a meeting with the President
on this matter (Schedule Proposal -~ 3/26/84). Boschwitz
makes the point that the President supported the establish-
ment of the Memorial Council and that this would be important

to the Jewish community.
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THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR
WASHINGTON

July 6, 1984

The President
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

As you know, I have the statutory responsibility, under
section 6C of PL 96-388 (36 U.S.C. - 1406 (C)), of certifying
to the President by October 7, 1985 that the United States
Holocaust Memorial Council is in a position to complete the
renovation and maintenance of the building given it by the
Federal government for a holocaust museum.

I am writing to endorse the enclosed request of the Holocaust
Memorial Council that you serve as Honorary Chairman of the
Holocaust Council Campaign to Remember.

While it should be made clear to the Council that you can
serve only as ex officio honorary chairman and that you can in
no way be involved in fundraising, it is entirely appropriate
that you go on record as supporting this national effort to
memorialize this dark chapter in human history.

Respectfully,

/\3;,\,

WiTliam Clark



United States Holocaust Memorial Council

Office of the
ly 3, 84
Director July 19

The Honorable Ronald W. Reagan
The President of the United States
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

In establishing the United States Holocaust Memorial Council, Public Law
96-388 calls on the Council to plan, build and then operate a "1iving" museum
and memorial to the Holocaust. The cost of construction must be borne by
private philanthrophy, and the Secretary of the Interior must certify, by
October 1985, that adequate funds have been raised and pledged to assure the
project.

Conceptual plans for the U.S. Holocaust Memorial Museum will be
completed by this fall and architectural work to convert the property
assigned to the Council by your Administration into a world class national
and international institution will then begin. At the April 1983 Days of
Remembrance Ceremony, before thousands gathered at the Capital Centre for the
American Gathering of Jewish Holocaust Survivors, you captured the essence of
the goal of this unique partnership of the public and private sectors when
you spoke of the museum as "imparting the message of the Holocaust, using it
to reinforce the moral fiber of society.”

We have also begun our national campaign to raise the required private
funds: "A Campaign to Remember." In your words, "we are moving forward to
build a 'Tiving' museum financed by those who grasp the importance of
understanding and of remembering." The success of this natiomnwide campaign,
however, will require the highest level of national leadership--public and
private.

We thus most respectfully request that you serve as the Honorary
Chairman of "A Campaign to Remember." Your symbolic and moral leadership
will be essential to the success of our effort to properly memorialize this
dark chapter in human history.

I hope you will give early and favorable consideration to this request.

Sincerely,

Suite 832, 425 13th Street, NW Washington, DC 20004
202-724-0779
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THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR
WASHINGTON

July 6, 1984

The President
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

As you know, I have the statutory responsibility, under
section 6C of PL 96-388 (36 U.S.C. - 1406 (C)), of certifying
to the President by October 7, 1985 that the United States
Holocaust Memorial Council is in a position to complete the
renovation and maintenance of the building given it by the
Federal government for a holocaust museum.

[ am writing to endorse the enclosed request of the Holocaust
Memorial Council that you serve as Honorary Chairman of the
Holocaust Council Campaign to Remember.

While it should be made clear to the Council that you can
serve only as ex officio honorary chairman and that you can in
no way be involved in fundraising, it is entirely appropriate
that you go on record as supporting this national effort to
memorialize this dark chapter in human history.

Respectfully,

S

William Cliark



United States Holocaust Memorial Council

Office of the
1y 3, 1984
Director July 3, 19

The Honorable Ronald W. Reagan
The President of the United States
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

In establishing the United States Holocaust Memorial Council, Public Law
96-388 calls on the Council to plan, build and then operate a "living" museum
and memorial to the Holocaust.. The cost of construction must be borne by
private philanthrophy, and the Secretary of the Interior must certify, by
October 1985, that adequate funds have been raised and pledged to assure the
project.

Conceptual plans for the U.S. Holocaust Memorial Museum will be
completed by this fall and architectural work to convert the property
assigned to the Council by your Administration into a world class national
and international institution will then begin. At the April 1983 Days of
Remembrance Ceremony, before thousands gathered at the Capital Centre for the
American Gathering of Jewish Holocaust Survivors, you captured the essence of
the goal of this unique partnership of the public and private sectors when
you spoke of the museum as “imparting the message of the Holocaust, using it
to reinforce the moral fiber of society."

We have also begun our national campaign to raise the required private
funds: "A Campaign to Remember." In your words, "we are moving forward to
build a 'living' museum financed by those who grasp the importance of
understanding and of remembering." The success of this natiorwide campaign,
however, will require the highest level of national leadership--public and
private.

We thus most respectfully request that you serve as the Honorary
Chairman of "A Campaign to Remember." Your symbolic and moral leadership
will be essential to the success of our effort to properly memorialize this
dark chapter in human history.

I hope you will give early and favorable consideration to this request.

Sincerely,

Suite 832, 425 13th Street, NW Washington, DC 20004
202-724-0779
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August 28, 1984
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ACTION
MEMORANDUM FOR ROBERT C. McFARLANE
FROM: MICHAEL LAZAN /7L

SUBJECT: Response to Ann Kerr

Attached for your signature at Tab I is a memorandum for the
President recommending that he sign the letter at Tab A in response
to the May 30, 1984 letter from Ann Kerr and the letter at Tab B
for use in the fundraising efforts of the American University of
Beirut. Mrs. Kerr is the widow of the late president of AUB,
Malcolm Kerr. In her letter at Tab C, she asked the President to
support proposed legislation assuring the permanent funding of AUB
and requested a letter for use in AUB's fundraising drive. Fred
Fielding's office, at Tab II, advised that it would have no legal
objection to such a letter in this case. The letters have been
cleared by the Speechwriters, Fielding's office, and informally
with State/NEA. !

b AL
Geoff Ker~ ”““i%lg%ﬁﬁéﬁ and Dave Wigg concur.

Recomment . _ __

That you sign the memorandum for the President at Tab I.

Approve Disapprove
Attachments
Tab T Memorandum for the President
Tab A President's letter to Ann Kerr
Tab B President's letter for use in AUB fundraising
effort
Tab C Ann Kerr's letter to the President

Tab II Correspondence with Fielding's office

£ 7
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Rugust 9, 1984

MEMORANDUM FOR ROBERT M., KIMMITT
DEPUTY ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT
FOR NATIONAL SECURITY AFFAIRS

FROM: PETER J. RUSTHOVEN
ASSOCIATE COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: Request for Presidential ILetter
Supporting Fundraising Efforts
of American University of Beirut

Thank you for asking us to review the above-referenced request
to the President by Mrs. Ann Kerr, the widow of former American
University of Beirut President Malcom Kerr who was murdered in
Lebanon. As we discussed, our office will have no legal
objection in this instance to preparation of a Presidential
letter supporting the University's fundraising effort.

As you know, our normal and fairly strict rule is that requests
of this sort must be declined. Indeed (as reflected in the
attached memorandum), last year we advised that an identical
request on behalf of American University of Beirut, submitted
by Najeeb Halaby, should be turned down.

However, given the special factors present here, including the
circumstances of Mr. Kerr's death and the President's offer of
help during his recent meeting with Mrs. Kerr, this request
can probably be distinguished from others and we will defer to
your judgment on whether, in light of our overall interests in
Lebanon, a carefully drafted Presidential letter on behalf of
the University would be appropriate.

Attachment



OFFICE OF THE VICE g =N

WASHINGTON, D.C.

June 12, 1984

T0: CAROL CLEVELAND
FROM: NATALIE WOZNIAK
Carol:

Per our telephone conversation --

This is a thank you ..ote to President
Reagan from Mrs. Kerr, who met him in
the Oval Office May 24 with the Vice
President.

She is the widow of Malcolm Kerr,
former president of the American
University of Beirut, who was killed
there.

Thank you for forwarding.



850 THIRD AVENUE, NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10022 ° (212) 319-2425

May 30, 1984

The Honorable Ronald W. Reagan
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20509

Dear Mr. President:

I wish to thank you for making time in your busy schedule
last Thursday to meet with my son Steve and me. Your personal
interest in the work my husband was doing at the American Univer-
sity of Beirut means a great deal to our family.

You were kind enough to ask if there is anything you could
do to help. I have given your offer a great deal of thought
these past few days, and there are two things in particular I
would like to ask. The best possible memorial to my husband
would be to assure the permanent funding of the university. The
relevant committees of the Congress are now considering proposals
for doing this, and your support for legislation to accomplish
this goal would be most helpful. Second, AUB is undertaking a
major private fundraising effort. TIf you could send a letter for
us to use in this drive, I know it would be a tremendous help.

Again, thank you for your courtesy and thoughtfulness in
seeing us last week.

Sincerely,

{,Z«"}(/}L- /{,._,,L'/_,/L/Z.,/

ann Kerr
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASIHINGTON

September 18, 1984
Dear Priend:

The American University of Beirut has
played an important role in promoting
American friendship with the peoples of the
Middle East for over 100 years. Despite
the calamitous events that have befallen
the Lebanese people these past nine years,
the American University of Beirut has
survived as a vital institution. However,
as you are well aware, AUB has not remained
unscathed. The tragic assassination of AUB
President Malcolm Kerr, the effects of war
on the University's physical plant, and the
trying circumstances of the past decade
have all taken a heavy toll,

Student tuitions and government aid alone
are not enough to ensure that AUB will
continue to flourish. Friends of the
American University of Beirut, such as
yourself, have always helped the University
meet its financial needs. Today, more than
ever, the University needs the assistance
of the great American tradition of voluntar-
ism. I urge you to be generous in your
support of this important institution in
its time of need.

Sincerely,

Qs (Gomgg
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The President has seen

S

6081

E 1 e
September 18, 1984

WASHINC

ACTION

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

FROM: ROBERT C. McFARLANEzj’C:r>7
SUBJECT: Letter in Response to Mrs. Ann Kerr
Issues

Whether to sign the letter to Mrs. Ann Kerr and the letter for use
in the private fundraising drive of the American University of
Beirut.

Facts

Mrs. Kerr is the widow of Malcolm Kerr, the late president of the
American University of Beirut. In late May, you met with Mrs. Kerr
and her son, Steven. Shortly thereafter she sent a letter to you

(Tab C) asking you to support proposed legislation to assure the
permanent funding of the University. The Departments of State and
Treasury have been working with Congress on this legislation.

Mrs. Kerr also requested a letter from you for use in the University's
private fundraising drive.

Discussion

In your reply (Tab A) you inform Mrs. Kerr that you have directed
the Departments of State and Treasury, as well as the Office of
Management and Budget, to work with Congress to help fashion a
program in support of the University. You also enclose a letter
(Tab B) for use in the University's fundraising drive. Counsel has
approved the letters.

Recommendation
OK No
;/4?§§ l. That you sign the letter to Mrs. Kerr at
Tab A.

0/(32\ 2. That you sign the letter at Tab B, for use in
the fundraising drive of the American University
of Beirut.

Attachments

Tab A Reply to Mrs. Ann Kerr

Tab B Letter for use in AUB fundraising drive

Tab C Letter from Mrs. Ann Kerr Prepared by:

Michael Lazan

cc Vice President






6081
MEMORANDUM

NATIONAL SECURITY COUNCIL

August 28, 1984

ACTION
MEMORANDUM FOR ROBERT C. McFARLANE
FROM: MICHAEL LAZAN /M-

SUBJECT: Response to Ann Kerr

Attached for your signature at Tab I is a memorandum for the
President recommending that he sign the letter at Tab A in response
to the May 30, 1984 letter from Ann Kerr and the letter at Tab B
for use in the fundraising efforts of the American University of
Beirut. Mrs. Kerr is the widow of the late president of AUB,
Malcolm Kerr. 1In her letter at Tab C, she asked the President to
support proposed legislation assuring the permanent funding of AUB
and requested a letter for use in AUB's fundraising drive. Fred
Fielding's office, at Tab II, advised that it would have no legal
objection to such a letter in this case. The letters have been
cleared by the Speechwriters, Fielding's office, and informally
with State/NEA.

Geoff Kemp, Chrl%%#%%ﬁé; and Dave Wigg concur.
yes ’

- T

i c-l
Recommend&tion

That you sign the memorandum for the President at Tab I.

Approve Disapprove
Attachments
Tab I Memorandum for the President
Tab A President's letter to Ann Kerr
Tab B President's letter for use in AUB fundraising
; effort »
Tab C Ann Kerr's letter to the President

Tab II Correspondence with Fielding's office
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THE WHITE HOUSE
- . §.5d * . ‘;& WASHINGTON
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August 9, 1984

MEMORANDUM FOR ROBERT M, KIMMITT
DEPUTY ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT
FOR NATIONAL SECURITY AFFAIRS

"FROM: PETER J. RUSTHOVEN
ASSOCIATE COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: Request for Presidential Letter
- Supporting Fundraising Efforts
of American University of Beirut

Thank you for asking us to review the above-referenced request
to the President by Mrs. Ann Kerr, the widow of former American
University of Beirut President Malcom Kerr who was murdered in
Lebanon. As we discussed, our office will have no legal
objection in this instance to preparation of a Presidential
letter supporting the University's fundraising effort.

As you know, our normal and fairly strict rule is that requests
of this sort must be declined. 1Indeed (as reflected in the
attached memorandum), last year we advised that an identical
request on behalf of American University of Beirut, submitted
by Najeeb Halaby, should be turned down.

However, given the special factors present here, including the
circumstances of Mr., Kerr's death and the President's offer of
help during his recent meeting with Mrs. Kerr, this request
can probably be distinguished from others and we will defer to
your judgment on whether, in light of our overall interests in
Lebanon, a carefully drafted Presidential letter on behalf of
the University would be appropriate.

Attachment



I A A AR NGO AIAIAIAST SIS SISESEIST SIS ST ST ST S S oS o pol g %
9% IR
2 S o A A R A I O A K K A K S S AR A A A A A

NEW YORK OFFICE o 850 THIRD AVENUE, NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10022 o (212) 319-2425

May 30, 1984

The Honorable Ronald W. Reagan
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

I wish to thank you for making time in your busy schedule
last Thursday to meet with my son Steve and me. Your personal
interest in the work my husband was doing at the American Univer-
sity of Beirut means a great deal to our family.

You were kind enough to ask if there is anything you could
do to help. I have given your offer a great deal of thought
these past few days, and there are two things in particular I
would like to ask. The best possible memorial to my husband
would be to assure the permanent funding of the university. The
relevant committees of the Congress are now considering proposals
for doing this, and your support for legislation to accomplish
this goal would be most helpful. Second, AUB is undertaking a
major private fundraising effort. If you could send a letter for
us to use in this drive, I know it would be a tremendous help.

Again, thank you for your courtesy and thoughtfulness in
seeing us last week.

Sincerely,
e Lo

2nn Kerr
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September 6, 1984

MEMORANDUM FOR RICHARD G. DARMAN
ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT

FROM: FRED F. FIELDING
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: Letter to Mrs. Ann Kerr Regarding
Fundraising Drive of American
University of Beirut

You have asked for our views on a proposed letter from the
President to Mrs. Ann Kerr, and an accompanying proposed
letter from the President to be used in a fundraising drive
for the American University of Beirut. Established White
House policy generally precludes use of Presidential letters
in support of private charitable fundraising efforts. This
office routinely denies requests for such letters, noting
that the White House cannot monitor the fundraising activities
of private charities, which would be necessary to some

extent were the President to lend his name to such activities,
and that, since the President can hardly accede to all of

the countless requests he receives from worthy organizations,
fairness compels him to deny them all. The difficulty of
denying such requests from very worthy organizations is

eased somewhat by being able to state that the policy

against granting such requests is uniformly applied.

On the other hand, there is no purely legal bar to the
President signing a letter in support of a particular
private fundraising effort. TIf those more familiar with
Administration policy in the Middle East consider this
letter critical, I would be willing to acquiesce in an

exception to our established policy. \\\&(~’/«~
-—






THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON
September 18, 1984

Dear Friend:

The American University of Beirut has
played an important role in promoting
American friendship with the peoples of the
Middle East for over 100 years. Despite
the calamitous events that have befallen
the Lebanese people these past nine years,
the American University of Beirut has
survived as a vital institution. However,
as you are well aware, AUB has not remained
unscathed. The tragic assassination of AUB
President Malcolm Kerr, the effects of war
on the University's physical plant, and the
trying circumstances of the past decade
have all taken a heavy toll.

Student tuitions and government aid alone
are not enough to ensure that AUB will
continue to flourish. Friends of the
American University of Beirut, such as
yourself, have always helped the University
meet its financial needs. Today, more than
ever, the University needs the assistance
of the great American tradition of voluntar-
ism. I urge you to be generous in your
support of this important institution in
its time of need.

Sincerely,

0 uss (Srgs
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 6, 1984

MEMORANDUM FOR RICHARD G. DARMAN
ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT

FROM: FRED F. FIELDING
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: oo e - - - .

1IMIAITATC1T +FIr AT A v+

You have asked for our views on a proposed letter from the
President to Mrs. Ann Kerr, and an accompanying proposed
letter from the President to be used in a fundraising drive
for the American University of Beirut. Established White
House policy generally precludes use of Presidential letters
in support of private charitable fundraising efforts. This
office routinely denies requests for such letters, noting
that the White House cannot monitor the fundraising activities
of private charities, which would be necessary to some

extent were the President to lend his name to such activities,
and that, since the President can hardly accede to all of

the countless requests he receives from worthy organizations,
fairness compels him to deny them all. The difficulty of
denying such requests from very worthy organizations is

eased somewhat by being able to state that the policy

against granting such requests is uniformly applied.

On the other hand, there is no purely legal bar to the
President signing a letter in support of a particular
private fundraising effort. If those more familiar with
Administration policy in the Middle East consider this
letter critical,.. I would be willing to acquiesce in an

exception to our established policy. \&\\r~#/&‘
<«



JAN/SARAH:  ____

Bud gave the attacueu paper to RR

on 9/3 on the trip. He forgot to

also give him TABS B & C. He would
like to have your ofc pls marry up the
pkg and have RR sgn Tab B also. I have
given you a cy of the other part of

the pkg, ie what Bud gave to RR.

Any questions just call.

Thanks,

Kathleen Shanah
2585



" MEMORANDUM
THE WHITE HOUSE Yoo
WASHINGTON

ACTION

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

FROM: ROBERT C. McFARLANE
SUBJECT: Letter in Response to Mrs. Ann Kerr
Issues

Whether to sign the letter to Mrs. Ann Kerr and the letter for use
in the private fundraising drive of the American University of
Beirut.

Facts

Mrs. Kerr is the widow of Malcolm Kerr, the late president of the
American University of Beirut. In late May, you met with Mrd. Kerr
and her son, Steven. Shortly thereafter she sent a letter to you

{Tab C) asking you to support proposed legislation to assure the
permanent funding of the University. The Departments of State and
Treasury have been working with Congress on this legislation.

Mrs. Kerr also requested a letter from you for use in the University's
private fundraising drive.

Discussion

In your reply (Tab A) you inform Mrs. Kerr that you have directed
the Departments of State and Treasury, as well as the Office of
Management and Budget, to work with Congress to help fashion a
program in support of the University. You also enclose a letter
(Tab B) for use in the University's fundraising drive. Counsel has
approved the letters.

Recommendation
OK No
1. That you sign the letter to Mrs. Kerr at
Tab A.
© 2. That you sign the letter at Tab B, for use in
the fundraising drive of the American University
of Beirut.
Attachments ’
Tab A Reply to Mrs. Ann Kerr
Tab B Letter for use in AUB fundraising drive
Tab C Letter from Mrs. Ann Kerr Prepared by:

Michael Lazan






THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Dear Mrs. Kerr:

Thank you for your letter of May 30, 1984.
I am sorry that my reply is so late in
coming.

It was an honor for me to meet with you and
your son, Steve, in May. Families such as
yours serve as ambassadors of American
goodwill and will always have a special
place in my heart. .

As you noted, Congress is considering a *
financial assistance package for the
University. I have directed the Depart-
ments of State and Treasury, as well as the
Office of Management and Budget, to work
with Congress to help establish a sound and
lasting program in support of the Univer-
sity.

I am a firm believer in private funding for
worthwhile efforts. 1In recognition of the
important role the American University of
Beirut plays in fostering Arab-American
understanding and the personal sacrifices
made by you on behalf of the University, I
have enclosed a letter for use in the
University's private fundraising effort.

Sincerely yours,

Mrs. Ann Kerr

American University of Beirut
850 Third Avenue

New York, New York 10022



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Dear Friend:

The American University of Beirut has
played an important role in promoting
American friendship with the peoples of the
Middle East for over 100 years. Despite
the calamitous events that have befallen
the Lebanese people these past nine years,
the American University of Beirut has
survived as a vital institution. However,
as you are well aware, AUB has not remained
unscathed., The tragic assassination of AUB
President Malcolm Kerr, the effects of war
on the University's physical plant, and the
trying circumstances of the past decade
have all taken a heavy toll.

Student tuitions and government aid alone
are not enough to ensure that AUB will
continue to flourish. Friends of the
American University of Beirut, such as
yourself, have always helped the University
meet its financial needs. Today, more than
ever, the University needs the assistance
of the great American tradition of voluntar-
ism. I urge you to be generous in your
support of this important institution in
its time of need.

Sincerely,

% R
e, ¥

R s
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DocumentNo. <79 ¢ = =~

WHITE HOUSE STAFFING MEMORANDUM

DATE: 9/5/84  ACTION/CONCURRENCE/COMMENT DUE BY:

9/6/84

SUBJECT: LETTER TO MRS. ANN KERR RE FUNDRAISING DRIVE OF AMERICAN

UNIVERSITY OF BEIRUT

ACTION FY! ACTION FYI
VICE PRESIDENT O O MURPHY O O
MEESE O O OGLESBY O O
BAKER O O ROGERS O O
DEAVER O O SPEAKES O 0O
STOCKMAN O O SVAHN O O
DARMAN | P . 0SS VERSTANDIG O O
FIELDING W % V/ O WHITTLESEY O 0O
FULLER O O O O
HERRINGTON O O O O
HICKEY o O o ad
McFARLANE o O o ad
McMANUS O a a d

REMARKS:

Do you have any problems with the attached?

RESPONSE:

Richard G. Darman
Assistant to the President
Ext. 2702




NEW YORK OFFICE . 850 THIRD AVENUE, NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10022 ° (212) 319-2425

May 30, 1984

The Honorable Ronald W. Reagan
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

I wish to thank you for making time in your busy schedule
last Thursday to meet with my son Steve and me. Your personal
interest in the work my husband was doing at the American Univer-
sity of Beirut means a great deal to our family.

You were kind enough to ask if there is anything you could
do to help. I have given your offer a great deal of thought
these past few days, and there are two things in particular I
would like to ask. The best possible memorial to my husband
would be to assure the permanent funding of the university. The
relevant committees of the Congress are now considering proposals
for doing this, and your support for legislation to accomplish
this goal would be most helpful.  Second, AUB is undertaking a
major private fundraising effort. If you could send a letter for
us to use in this drive, I know it would be a tremendous help.

Again, thank you for your courtesy and thoughtfulness in
seeing us last week.

Sincerely, .

Ann Kerr









THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 6, 1984

MEMORANDUM FOR RICHARD G. DARMAN
ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT

FROM: FRED F. FIELDING
COUNSEL TO THE P...c..P...

SUBJECT: Letter to Mrs. Ann Kerr Regarding
Fundraising Drive of American
University of Beirut

You have asked for our views on a proposed letter from the
President to Mrs. Ann Kerr, and an accompanying proposed
letter from the President to be used in a fundraising drive
for the American University of Beirut. Established White
House policy generally precludes use of Presidential letters
in support of private charitable fundraising efforts. This
office routinely denies requests for such letters, noting
that the White House cannot monitor the fundraising activities
of private charities, which would be necessary to some

extent were the President to lend his name to such activities,
and that, since the President can hardly accede to all of

the countless requests he receives from worthy organizations,
fairness compels him to deny them all. The difficulty of
denying such requests from very worthy organizations is

eased somewhat by being able to state that the policy

against granting such requests is uniformly applied.

On the other hand, there is no purely legal bar to the
President signing a letter in support of a particular
private fundraising effort. If those more familiar with
Administration policy in the Middle East consider this
letter critical, I would be willing to acquiesce in an
exception to our established policy.

FFF:JGR:aea 9/6/84
cc: FFFielding/JGRoberts/Subj/Chron



September 6, 1984

MEMORANDUM FOR FRED F, FIELDING

FROM: JOHN G. ROBERTW

SUBJECT: Letter to Mrs. Ann Kerr Regarding
Fundraising Drive of American
University of Beirut

Richard Darman has asked for our views by close of business
today on a proposed letter from the President to Mrs. Ann
Kerr, widow of the late president of the American University
of Beirut (AUB), Malcolm Kerr. The President met with Mrs.
Kerr and her son on May 24, and on May 30 Mrs. Kerr wrote
asking the President to help secure financial support for
AUB from Congress and to write a letter in support of an AUB
fundraising drive. The draft letter, prepared by NSC,
states that the President has directed State, Treasury, and
OMB to work with Congress on a program of support for AUB.
Enclosed with the letter is a "dear friend" letter from the
President, urging financial support for AUB.

A letter from the President to be used in a private charitable
fundraising drive does, of course, contravene established
White House policy. That policy, frequently invoked, is
based on the inability of the White House to monitor the
activities of charitable organizations benefitting from the
President's endorsement, and the manifest unfairness of
granting some requests but not other, essentially indistin-
guishable requests in the highly competitive arena of
charitable fundraising. It is of course often difficult to
adhere to this policy when dealing with the worthiest
charitable organizations, but the difficulty is eased
considerably by being able to state that the policy is
uniformly applied. Any exceptions, of course, seriously
undermine this position.

On the other hand there is no purely legal bar to the
President signing the letters in question, and it can be
argued that the case of AUB is sui generis and that Presi-
dential support for its fundraising does not create a
troublesome precedent. I recommend simply reminding Darman
of our policy, and the evident costs of an exception, and
leaving it to those more familiar with the Lebanon issue to
decide if the benefits of support for AUB outweigh those
broader costs.




Document No.

WﬁITE HOUSE STAFFING MEMORANDUM

DATE: 9/5/84  ACTION/CONCURRENCE/COMMENT DUE BY:

SUBJECT:

LETTER TO MRS. ANN KERR RE FUNDRAISING DRIVE OF AMERICAN

UNIVERSITY OF BEIRUT

ACTION FYI ACTION FYI
VICE PRESIDENT O O  MURPHY O o
MEESE O O  OGLESBY O o
BAKER O O  ROGERS 0. o
DEAVER O O  SPEAKES O O
STOCKMAN O O  SVAHN o O
DARM! P _ [(OSS VERSTANDIG o o
FIELDIN / O  WHITTLESEY o o
FULLER O o O O
HERRINGTON o O o O
HICKEY o o O o
McFARLANE o o O O
McMANUS O | a O

REMARKS:

Do you have any problems with the attached?

RESPONSE:

Richard G. Darman
Assistant to the President
Ext. 2702




MEMORANDUM 6081

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

ACTION
MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT
FROM: ROBERT C. MCFARLANE?%Z/T)

SUBJECT: Letter in Response to Mrs. Ann Kerr

Issues

Whether to sign the letter to Mrs. Ann Kerr and the letter for use
in the private fundraising drive of the American University of
Beirut.

Facts

Mrs. Kerr is the widow of Malcolm Kerr, the late president of the -
American University of Beirut. In late May, you met with Mrs. Kerr
and her son, Steven. Shortly thereafter she sent a letter to you

(Tab C) asking you to support proposed legislation to assure the
permanent funding of the University. The Departments of State and
Treasury have been working with Congress on this legislation.

Mrs. Kerr also requested a letter from you for use in the University's
private fundraising drive.

Discussion

In your reply (Tab A) you inform Mrs., Kerr that you have directed
the Departments of State and Treasury, as well as the Office of
Management and Budget, to work with Congress to help fashion a
program in support of the University. You also enclose a letter
(Tab B) for use in the University's fundraising drive. Counsel has
approved the letters.

Recommendation
OK No

1. That you sign the letter to Mrs. Kerr at
Tab A.

2. That you sign the letter at Tab B, for use in
the fundraising drive of the American University
of Beirut. ’

Attachments

Tab A Reply to Mrs. Ann Kerr

Tab B Letter for use in AUB fundraising drive

Tab C Letter from Mrs. Ann Kerr Prepared by:

Michael Lazan



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Dear Mrs. Kerr:

Thank you for your letter of May 30, 1984,
I am sorry that my reply is so late in
coming.

It was an honor for me to meet with you and
your son, Steve, in May. Families such as
yours serve as ambassadors of American
goodwill and will always have a special
place in my heart.

As you noted, Congress is considering a
financial assistance package for the
University. I have directed the Depart-
ments of State and Treasury, as well as the
Office of Management and Budget, to work
with Congress to help establish a sound and .
lasting program in support of the Univer-
sity.

I am a firm believer in private funding for
worthwhile efforts. In recognition of the
important role the American University of
Beirut plays in fostering Arab-American
understanding and the personal sacrifices
made by you on behalf of the University, I
have enclosed a letter for use in the
University's private fundraising effort.

Sincerely yours,

Mrs. Ann Kerr

BAmerican University of Beirut
850 Third Avenue

New York, New York 10022



6081
MEMORANDUM

=y C .
THE WHITE HOUSE i e 79

WASHINGTON

ACTION

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

FROM: ROBERT C. McFARLANE
SUBJECT: Letter in Response to Mrs. Ann Kerr
Issues

Whether to sign the letter to Mrs. Ann Kerr and the letter for use
in the private fundraising drive of the American University of
Beirut.

Facts

Mrs. Kerr is the widow of Malcolm Kerr, the late president of the
American University of Beirut. In late May, you met with Mrs. Kerr
and her son, Steven. Shortly thereafter she sent a letter to you

(Tab C) asking you to support proposed legislation to assure the
permanent funding of the University. The Departments of State and
Treasury have been working with Congress on this legislation.

Mrs. Kerr also reguested a letter from you for use in the University's
private fundraising drive.

Discussion

In your reply (Tab A) you inform Mrs. Kerr that you have directed
the Departments of State and Treasury, as well as the Office of
Management and Budget, to work with Congress to help fashion a
program in support of the University. You also enclose a letter
(Tab B) for use in the University's fundraising drive. Counsel has
approved the letters.

Recommendation
oK No
1. That you sign the letter to Mrs. Kerr at
Tab A.
© 2. That you sign the letter at Tab B, for use in
the fundraising drive of the American University
of Beirut.
Attachments ’
Tab A Reply to Mrs. Ann Kerr
Tab B Letter for use in AUB fundraising drive
Tab C Letter from Mrs. Ann Kerr Prepared by:

Michael Lazan
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Dear Mrs. Kerr:

Thank you for your letter of May 30, 1984.
I am sorry that my reply is so late in
coming.

It was an honor for me to meet with you and
your son, Steve, in May. Families such as
yours serve as ambassadors of American
goodwill and will always have a special
place in my heart. .

As you noted, Congress is considering a
financial assistance package for the
University. I have directed the Depart-
ments of State and Treasury, as well as the
Office of Management and Budget, to work
with Congress to help establish a sound and
lasting program in support of the Univer-
sity.

I am a firm believer in private funding for
worthwhile efforts. In recognition of the
important role the American University of
Beirut plays in fostering Arab-American
understanding and the personal sacrifices
made by you on behalf of the University, I
have enclosed a letter for use in the
University's private fundraising effort.

Sincerely yours,

Mrs. Ann Kerr

American University of Beirut
850 Third Avenue

New York, New York 10022



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Dear Friend:

The American University of Beirut has
played an important role in promoting
American friendship with the peoples of the
Middle East for over 100 years. Despite
the calamitous events that have befallen
the Lebanese people these past nine years,
the American University of Beirut has
survived as a vital institution. However,
as you are well aware, AUB has not remained
unscathed. The tragic assassination of AUB
President Malcolm Kerr, the effects of war
on the University's physical plant, and the
trying circumstances of the past decade
have all taken a heavy toll.

Student tuitions and government aid alone
are not enough to ensure that AUB will
continue to flourish. Friends of the
American University of Beirut, such as
yourself, have always helped the University
meet its financial needs. Today, more than
ever, the University needs the assistance
of the great American tradition of voluntar-
ism. I urge you to be generous in your
support of this important institution in
its time of need.

Sincerely,




NEW YORK OFFICE o 850 THIRD AVENUE, NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10022 o (212) 319-2425

May~30, 1984

The Honorable Ronald W. Reagan
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

I wish to thank you for making time in your busy schedule
last Thursday to meet with my son Steve and me. Your personal
interest in the work my husband was doing at the American Univer-
sity of Beirut means a great deal to our family.

You were kind enough to ask if there is anything you could
do to help. I have given your offer a great deal of thought
these past few days, and there are two things in particular I
would like to ask. The best possible memorial to my husband
would be to assure the permanent funding of the university. The
relevant committees of the Congress are now considering proposals
for doing this, and your support for legislation to accomplish
this goal would be most helpful. - Second, AUB is undertaking a
major private fundraising effort. If you could send a letter for
us to use in this drive, I know it would be a tremendous help.

Again, thank you for your courtesy and thoughtfulness in
seeing us last week.

Sincerely,
g
e Lorn

Ann Kerr
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OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT

WASHINGTON, D.C.

June 12, 1984

T0: CAROL CLEVELAND
FROM: NATALIE WOZNIAK
Carol:

Per our telephone conversation --

This is a thank you note to President
Reagan from Mrs. Kerr, who met him in
the Oval Office May 24 with the Vice
President.

She is the widow of Malcolm Kerr, -
former president of the American

University of Beirut, who was killed
there. ’

Thank you for forwarding.





















THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

‘March 29, 1984

Dear Mrs. Reinoehl:

Your March 19, 1984 letter to the President requesting a letter
of support for your son who is being prosecuted for grand theft
has been referred to me for response.

Please be assured that we do not view the trial your son is
facing as "trivial"; rather we share with you the enormity of
the charge and the anguish it must cause you and your son.

Nevertheless, it would be inappropriate for the President to
become involved in a matter such as this which is presently

pending before the courts, as to which he has no knowledge.

Thus, as a matter of policy, any requests of this nature are
declined.

I regret that we cannot be of assistance, but trust you will
understand the reasons which prompt this decision.

Thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

Fred F. Fielding
Counsel to the President

Mrs. Mabel Reinoehl
10333 Kim Lane
Hudson, Florida 33562

FEF:DBW :k1

FFielding
DBWallep
Subjsect
Chl’”on
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Dear Mrs. Reinoehl: // &A*ﬁgkﬁix

!/(hu/\'

Your March 19, 1984 letter to the President requesting a letter
of support for youxy son who is being prosecuted for grand theft
has been referred fio me for response.

Please be assured that we do not view the trial your son is
facing as "trivial.' levertheless, it would be inappropriate for
the President to become involved in a matter such as this which
is presently pending before the courts requests of this
nature are declined. P,

I regret that we cannot be of assigfancéj-but trust you will
understand the reasons which pr/mﬁt this de }glon.
e
Thank you for writing. - N
s .
yd Sincerely, o

Fred F. Fielding \
Counsel to the President

Ly e LA oo boan oo bt '
fr a,Wu;ﬁx 1sﬁﬁﬂ§hk~&?L > )

Mrs. Mabel Reinoehl
10333 Kim Lane
Hudson, Florida 33562



March 27, 1984

FOR: FRED F. FIELD!
FROM: DAVID B. WALL]
SUBJECT: Request for Letter of Support from the President

By the attached March 19, 1984 letter to the President, Mrs.
Mabel Reinoehl requests that the President write a letter in
support of her son, the former Fire Chief of Port Richey, Florida
who is presently being prosecuted for grand theft. She states
that her son met the President in 1976 while he was campaigning
in Florida, and that her son appointed the President as "Honorary
Fire Chief of New Port Richey." ©She attaches a copy of a
photograph of her son's meeting with the President.

Mrs. Reinoehl states that she realizes that her son's trial "“is
trivial" among the matters with which the President must deal,
but prays that he "send a letter of recognization [sic] of this
matter."

A proposed response is attached for your review and signature.





















THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

March 23, 1984

Dear Mrs. Davidson:

On behalf of Mrs. Reagan, I .am pleased to inform
you that she will accept your thoughtful invitation
to once again serve as Honorary Chairman of the
1984 Washington Opera Ball.

Please contact me at (202) 456-7905 to discuss the
details of Mrs. Reagan's chairmanship.

Sincerely,

Ann Wrobleski
Director of Projects
Office of the First Lady

Mrs. Stuart C. Davidson
Chairman, Women's Committee
The Washington Opera
John F. Kennedy Center

for the Performing Arts
Washington, D.C. 20566















May 26, 1984

MEMORANDUM FCR DIANNA G. HOLLAND

FROM: PETER J. RUSTHOVE%éZéél\

SUBJECT: Letter from Peter F. Panzeri about
D-Day Commemoration in United States

Mr. Panzeri, who styled himself "Director" of an organization
called the "National WWII Historic Federation," wrote the
President to complain that Under Secretary of the Navy James
F. Goodrich had "cancelled the only stateside commemoration of
D-Day." Panzeri's letter implied that the Department of the
Navy had been supporting a D-Day reenactment at Virginia Beach
being sponsored by his Federation in honor of the 40th Anni-
versary of the Normandy Invasion, but that the Navy backed out
after he "requested increased support" for the project due to
the "overwhelming response” the Federation received "from so
many veteran's groups.”

In following up on this letter with the Goodrich's office, I
was advised that in fact the Navy had never supported or given
any encouragement to Panzeri's plans. Rather, the proposed
D-Day reenactment (much like, I gather, the Federation itself)
is a proiect that Panzeri -~ who is around 25 years old =-- has
beern pushing by himself. Accordingly, the Navy continued to
handle any necessary correspondence about this matter with
Panzeri. This month, Panzeri wrote Goodrich that the D-Day
event had been "cancelled" because of "administrative and
scheduling problems," and that he was "resigning from any
further directional activities with the National WWII Historic
Federation. A copy of Panzeri's letter was forwarded by
Goodrich's office and is attached for our files.

No further action is needed on this matter and these materials
may simply be filed. Thank you.

Attachment



NATIONAL WWII HISTORIC FEDERATION

15 May 1984
Peter F. Panzeri Jr.
WWII HF Director
D-Day Commemoration
609 Abbey Dr.
Va. Beach, VA 23455
The Under Secr he Navy
ATTN:

Washington, DC 20350

Dear Sir,

This is to inform you that due to administrative and scheduling

problems, all activities of the National WWII Historic Federation 40th
Anniversary D-Day Commemoration have been cancelled. All WWII HF members

are encouraged to participate individually in other previously established
observances.

I am resigning from any further directional activities with the National WWII

Historic Federation. I apologize for any inconvenience caused, and sincerely-
thank you for your attention to this endeavor. May God bless you abundantly.

Servic
f# s

/
A’eter F. Panzeri Jr.










NATIONAL WWII HISTORIC FEDERATION '

Peter F. Panzeri

Director WWII HF

D-Day Commemoration

609 Abbey Dr.

Virginia Beach, VA 23455

22 March 1984
President Ronald W. Reagan

The White House _ QAE i
Washington, D.C. 20350 219046 -
Dear President Reagan:

I am writing to you on behalf of the thousands of WWII veterans
who are unable to go to Europe for the 40th Anniversary of D-Day on
June 6, 1984. I know that you will agree, these Americans deserve our
tribute. Due to the WWII veteran's average age, very few will be
available on the 50th Anniversary. This is our last chance to honor
them!

We had invited many fraternal and veteran organizations to attend
the WWII Historic Federation's Commemoration here in Virginia Beach, VA.
We held a simular D-Day Re-Enactment as a rehearsal in 1982. The Army
provided landing craft and beach at Fort Story, VA. We had planned the
40th Anniversary Commemoration with cooperation from the Naval Amphibious
Base at Little Creek, VA. When we received an overwhelming response from
so many veteran's groups we requested increased support from the Navy.
This was over six months ago.

As a result of that request the Under Secretary of the Navy has canceled
the only stateside commemoration of D-Day. (copy enclosed) The Amphibious
Base is no longer authorized to provide us with a site for the Commemoratiom.
I have personally checked with the local units and training facilities
involved. All are very enthusiastic and clear of training conflicts for
this weekend event. Many want to offer volunteer time to help honor
these veterans. There is only a small amount of support necessary.

As it stands now there will be no Historical Observance in the U.S.
without Presidential Approval, and we have no means to inform the many

veterans who are already comtni,

Mr. President we urgently and rapidly need your approval for this event.
Without it America will be asking one question in June: Why have we
neglected our veterans here in America?

I thank you immensely for your time and consideration. May God Bless
You Abundantly.

Sincerely,

-]
Lo By

Peter F. Panzeri

Encl: 2



THE UNDER SECRETARY OF THE NAVY
WASHINGTON. D. C. 20350

15 March 1984

Mr., Peter F. Panzeri, Jr.
Director

D~Day Commemoration

609 Abbey Drive

Virginia Beach, VA 23455

Dear Mr. Panzeri:

I am responding to your recent letter in which you
requested U.S. Navy support in staging a re-enactment of
the Allied invasion of Normandy on June 1-3, 1984, at the
Naval Amphibious Base, Little Creek, Virginia.

Regrettably, the U.S. Navy will not be able to provide
the personnel support and facilities you seek for this
re-enactment due to the high tempo of training operations
scheduled during the same period of time.

As a matter of information, plans are presently being
formulated by the four services to commemorate this historic
event in Normandy, France, on June 6, 1984. The Department
of the Army has been designated as Executive Agent for this
event. Should you desire information concerning the proposed
agenda, may I suggest you contact Colonel John C. Grant,

U.S. Army, Executive Officer, Coordinating Activity for
Historical Observances, Hoffman II Building, 200 Stovall
Street, Alexandria, Virginia 22332, telephone (703) 325-0158.

I regret my response could not be more favorable. I
hope, however, that it will be possible for your organization
to be a part of the 40th Anniversary of D-Day.
Sincerely,
A ‘?,‘Zr--m_»_

ames F. Goodrich



'RELIVE DDAY"

ADVANCE NOTICE -=---=-1-3 JUNE,.}984.

P L2 W A ' o
A cool mist dampens the dawn’s air and clings to the beaches as the
sun rises to warm the day. The men hunker down in their positions,
rechecking their weapons, ever eyeing the approaching invasion fleet.

The enemy must be stopped at the water’s edge. Story and Photd by Gary L. Kieffar
- from Fort Story '82 D-Day
NATIONAL 40th ANNIVERSARY D-DAY COMMEMORATION

WWII HISTORIC FEDERATION
1-3 JUNE 1984 Virginia Beach, VA

Friday, 1 June 1984

*Period Living History Encampments
*Movie:"The Longest Day”
*USO SHOW/Party, '40s Attire only, Big-Band music live

Saturday, 2 June 1984

*Field Mess for Re—~Enactors, Camp Demonstrations

*Amphibious and Airborne training for Re-enactors

*Military Vehicles Collector's Club Rally, MVCC Competition & Trail Ride
*Vehicle Parade and Pass-in-review for Historical Units.

*Authentic FFI Resistance units

*Simulated AIRBORNE Nite-drop

Sunday, 3 June 1984

*Dawn Amphibious Landing, Tactical Scenario
*Extensive Beach Defenses, obstacles

*WWII Aircraft Flyover & Simulated Naval Bombardment
*Afternoon Public Battle

*Commemoration Ceremony
*Military Controllers and Unit Graders

These are highlights of the 40th Anniversary Celebration, to honor those
veterans who served in WWII. Additional information available to all

veterans' organizations. With the experienced gained in the 1982 rehearsal
landing we intend to make this commemoration a living history experience

of "The Longest Day." A tribute to D-Day for spectator and re-enactors
alike. Historical Military Units from the WWII NHRS, MVCC, AND NHF are eli~-
gible as participants. Preregistration is mandatory for Historical Units.

CONTACT: Publc Relations § MVCC Rally Resistance Units
EVENT DIRECTOR Registration & Competition FFI/Mahones Brigade
Pete Panzeri Tony Lambros Ken Wiley Chuck James

609 Abbey Dr. 1823 Arabian Way 9277 MasonCreek 4712 Onondaga Rd.

Va. Beach, VA 23455 Falston, MD 21047 Norfolk, VA 23503 Va. Beach, Va 23462
804 499-9891 301 877-7191 804 480-2980 ‘









March 7, 1984

MEMORANDUM FOR FRED RYAN AN
FROM:
SUBJECT: John McCormack "Centennial" Banquet

June 14, 1984

This memorandum is in response to your scheduling recommendation
request of March 6 regarding the invitation to the President

and Mrs. Reagan to be honorary patrons and guests of the John
McCormack Centennial Banquet on June 14, 1984.

I recommend that the President and Mrs. Reagan agree to be
honorary patrons, but that the President regret the event.
Washington, D.C. is not a very Irish city, thus, the President’s
participation would not make an especially large impression

on the Irish-American community. Also, I note that Secretary
Heckler is participating in the program and I believe that

she will represent the Administration very well.
























From:

T

The Music PDiary, 1384"

This Diary is the successor to the Musician's Diary which was
established in memory of Sir Henry Wood

Edited by Fobert Cowan

Boosev & Hawkes Music Publishers Limited

295 Regent Street, London WI1R 8JH

Telephone (31-58C 2069

(c) 1982 Eooseyv & Hawkes Music Publishers Ltd

Some Notable Centenaries
Count John McCermack (1884--294% :
Some notes on the life and career of the great Irish lyric tenor

Photo of a program cover

Photo of John Mclcrmack

Signature: Jehn McCormack

In 0ld Englich: Twenty-Fifth Anmniversary Concert

The programme cover for McCormack's 25th Anniversary Concert,
at the Royal Albert Hall, 24th April 1932 (at 3 o’clock pm).
The concert was presented by Leslie Boosey.

1884
1889

1891

1896

1902

1903

1904

Born on 1l4th June, in Co. Athlone, of.Scots and Irish ancestry.
Education begins, at St. Mary's National School, Athlone.

Sings in puklic for the first time (at school)}: "'Shades
of Evening Close."

Wins a scholarship to Summerhill College: excels at
Classical languages, mathematics, English and science.
Develops a passion fer singing and is much praised for his
performance in the school choir.

FTirst public performance of an aria ("In Native VWorth"
from "The Creation'). :

First paid engagement as a solo singer: receilves an
invitation to sing in a concert at Blackrock, Co. Dubliin --
for the sum of five shillings!

Leaves school, in spite of academic successes. His thoughts
turn more and more to singing.

Commences serious music stucdy with organist anc choirmaster
V. Q0'Brien. Enters Feis Ceoil (Irish National Music
Festival): wins outright, receives an ovation (where
applause is strictly forbidden!)

Sails to America to eppear at St. Louis World Fair, where
he becomes engaged to Lily Foley. On September 12,

makes first ten recordings for the Edison Co., beginning
with "The Snowy Breasted Pearl." Three days later makes
the first in a series of reccrds for the Gramophone &

Typewriter Co.
/ more /
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1305 Decides to further his singing studies, with Vincenzo
Sabatini.

1906 Operatic debut at Teatro Chiabrera, Savona, near Genoa
(January 13th) in "L'Amico Fritz" (title role). Many
more recordings. Marries Lily Foley.

1907 Covent Garden debut, as Turiddu in "Cavalleria Rusticana"
(...at 23, the youngest-ever principal tenor at the Opera
House!)

1908 Sings at Adelina Patti's Farewell Concert. Offered the
song, ''I Hear You Calling Me (his acoustic recording sold
4,150,000 copies!)

1909 Mario Sammarco arranges McCormack's debut at San Carlo
Theatre, Naples. He is engaged by Hammerstein for the
Manhattan Opera House, New York, where he makes his U.S.
debut in "Traviata."

1910-11 Sings with the Boston Opera Co.
1912-14 Sings with the Chicago Opera:Co.

1914 Is invited to the Salzburg Festival by Lilli Lehmann,
but war intervenes.

1917 Becomes an American citizen (as much of his time is by now
spent in the United States). During the war period he
donates his enormous earnings to the International Red
Cross; raises more money by his efforts to sell war
bonds than any other single person. Sends large
consignments of cigarettes and sweets to British soldiers
at the Front.

1920 Triumph at the Beethoven Festival in Paris. A visit from
Caruso, who considers him 'the greatest tenor of the time.'’

1922 An acute attack of streptococcal tonsilitis. His recovery
is considered 'a matter of luck'. Theatre and concert
audiences all over America stand in one minute's silent
prayer for his recovery. Returns to England for a period
of convalescence. .

1923 Last ever operatic appearance, at the Monte Carlo Opera.
Appears with the Berlin Philharmonic (under Walter).
Receives the Freedom of Dublin.

1924 Makes 20 records for HMV...the first in a series of 200
sides made for that company between 1924 and 1942 (McCormack
made 854 recordings in all).

1928 Made a Papal Count by Pope Pius XI.

/ more /
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1929 Accepts the leading part in the film 'Song 0' My Heart'.

1529-38  The zenith of his singing career. His records sell by
the million; his concert performances are packed to
capacity.

1938 Decides to retire -- while still on top form! Fairwell
Concert: Royal Albert Hall.

1939-43 Sings on behalf of the Red Cross for England. Again
raises large sums of money; sings in canteens and army
bases.

1943 The rigours of wartime winters bring on an attack of
' emphysema. His condition gradually deteriorates.

1945 Dies peacefully at his home 'Glena' in Booterstown,
Co. Dublin, on September 16th.
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John McCormack: A Personal View
Everyone needs a hero. Mine was born one hundred years ago
in the town of Athlone right in the centre of Ireland. Before
this man was thirty years of age, he was known around the world
as the great Irish tenor John McCormack. His voice was the
first recorded sound I can remember hearing. My father, who was
a tenor in the early days of radio, was a friend of John McCormack
and as a result our home in New York was filled with 'John's

H

recordings,’ as my Irish-born mother so lovingly referred to
them. With 'John's recordings' as models, my father taught me
to singL |

From as far back as I can recall, I was mesmerised by the-
beautiful timbre of McCormack's voice as it leapt from the
spinning grooves of those countless 78 rpm records. The stories
he told with his sparkling diction of Brown Birds Singing and
Tumpeters calling filled me with wonder, as did his Songs of Araby
and Pale Hands in far off Kashmir, all of which were my fairy tales
as a child. Even though I did not understand the Italian words,
I was captivated too by the long lines he sang without ever seeming
to breathe in I1 Mio Tesoro.

In the course of following my own career as a singer, I have
never forgotten my debt to John McCormack as a musician and
artist and, in a sense, as teacher. His great quality as I
perceive it through those old records is that he never held back
his voice or his heart when he shared his gift of song. It

/ more /
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John McCormack: A Personal View

page two

astounds me so often now to find in talking to audiences
everywhere how much John McCormack is remembered, not just as a
famous singer in history, but as a man whose art and ability to
touch still move people today.

s/ Robert White
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Advertisement

Robert White

an RCA recording artiste

(picture of record jacket)

Songs My Father Taught Me
(pictures of record jacket)
Robert White Sings Stephen Foster
(picture of record jacket)

By The Light of the Silvery Moon
Advertisement

London Artists

is proud to present

Robert White

James Galway

~Elena Duran

and the Beaux Arts Trio of New York
London Artists

01 - 935 - 6244

73 Baker Street, London WIM 1AH
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DRAFT OF PRESS RELEASE

Nancy -Réég:n,' Lady Bird Johnson, Betty Ford and RosalynACarte.vr
have' éécepted the joint Honorary Chair%ship of Eleanor Roosevelt's
Val-Kill, Inc. (ERVK) Centennial Cammittee, Nina Roosevelt Gibson,
president of the organization announced today.

ERVK, the organization responsible for saving the site for the
American public, formed the Camnittee to celebrate the 100th Armive:;sary
of Eleanor Roosevelt's birth. Bringing the spirit and energy of
Mrs. Roosevelt back into Val-Kill, the Hyde Park, New York, hcme
Mrs. Roosevelt used as her personal retreat, is the primary goal of the
group. Mrs. Roosevelt with two friends used the site to launch Val-Kill
Industries, an experimental program joining craftsmanship to an effort
to cure rural unemployment problems. The facility was designated a
national historic site in 1978, the only one in the nation dedicated
to a First Lady.

In accepting the joint Honorary Chairwemanship of ERVK's

Centennlal Ccmnlttee, Nancy Reaggn i T
lrchodte G Tparan Fooseucrl
recallészrs Roosevelt's lifelong
dedication to the principles of equality for all regardless of creed,

race, national origin or sex. "/}M/@. &OSLU!/LT; ”W /7&'3 . ’4“7’%

”
Fixst Lady Nancy Reaggn issued the joint statement from the i d; .
X
White House behalf of herself and her colleagues: "In 1984," bud L)
she said, "all icans will celebrate the 100th Anniversary of /s 4n Honat

~me Fo

Eleanor Roosevelt's bi In the spirit of her devotion to the ideals ﬁZL

of our nation and its political processes, we urge, as she did, all droo ; A Ted
women and men of voting age, to register and vote for the candidates W ’%&
of their choice. Eleanor Roosevelt was moxspecmlly concerned about y M /éx—é

aged them to became &ﬂw
that encouragement CIOM”‘M

and call upon wamen throughout the nation to register vote this

women and their place in our society. She en

involved with the political process. We join-her i

o

year."















THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

April 11, 1984

Dear Ms, Dutton:

The First Lady has asked me to respond to your letter of March
28, in which you advise that you have named the President and
First Lady as references on your resume, prepared in connection
with your interest in serving on the President's Commission on
Executive Exchange.

Although I very much regret the necessity of this request, I must
ask that you remove the names of the President and First Lady
from your list of references. Because of the large number of
requests that the President and the First Lady receive asking
them to serve as personal references, it was decided very early
in the Administration that we should adhere to a very strict
policy of not providing any such references.

I am aware that this letter may come as a real disappointment to
you. Please know it is nothing personal and that we trust you
will understand the reason we must adhere to the policy described
above, in consideration to the President and First Lady.

Sincerely,

Fred F. Fielding
Counsel to the President

Ms. Leslie C. Dutton

Leslie C. Dutton & Associates
2210 Wilshire Boulevard

Suite 174

Santa Monica, California 90403

FFF/WIW:nb
FFielding
WILWillkie
Subj.
Chron.
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Date

Suspense Date

MEMORANDUM FOR: [ U IpAa DI

FROM: DIANNA G. HOLLAND
ACTION

Approved

Please handle/review

For your information

For your recommendation

For lhg: files

Please see me

Please prepare response for
signature

~ As we discussed
Return to me for filing

COMMENT

WM%MZ%M\&L
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April 11, 1984

MEMORANDUM FOR FRED F. FIELDING
FROM: WENDELL L. WILLKIE

SUBJECT: Leslie Dutton's Listing of the President and
First Lady as Personal References

Attached is the letter to Leslie Dutton on the above-referenced
matter, incorporating your changes.



April 2, 1984

MEMORANDUM FOR FRED F. FIELDING

e Vi

FROM: WENDELL L. WILLKIE

SUBJECT: Leslie Dutton's Listing of the President and
First Lady as Perscnal References

The First Lady has requested that we prepare a letter to Leslie
C. Dutton, asking that she remove the names of the President and
First Lady from the list of references on her resume, prepared in
connection with her interest in serving on the President's
Commission on Executive Exchange.*

I have prepared in draft form the attached letter to Dutton,
requesting that she discontinue her use of the names of the
President and First Lady as references on her resume. Also
attached for your review and signature is a memorandum to Elaine
Crispen, forwarding this draft for review by Crispen and the
First Lady.

*You will recall our letter to Ms. Dutton of March 12, in which
we advised her that the President would not be able to provide a
personal endorsement of her corporate stockholder relation's
program. (A copy is attached.)


















THE THRIFT SHOP
WASHINGTON ANTIQUES SHOW

WASHINGTON, D. C.
SR iCHD March 23, 1984

Mrs. Ann Wrobleski
Director of Projects
Office of the First Lady
The White House

Washington, D.C. 20500
Dear Mrs. Wrobleski:

Enclosed please find the copy of our letter ask-
ing for Mrs. Reagan's support as Honorary Chairman of
the Washington Antiques Show.

We are delighted and honored that Mrs. Reagan has
accepted, and look forward to working with her to aid
our five hospital beneficiaries.

- a1 2l dmniml A vindne a nhntnoranh for

Please Teel free to contact either one of us for
additional information. Thank you for your attention.

Sincerely, .
Ldn ek _
Mrs. Charles B. King rs. Phillip D. Bostwick
Co-Chairman ¢o-Chairman
5302 Blakeford Court 5344 Falmouth Road
Bethesda, Md. 20816 Bethesda, Md. 20816

320-5226 229-0328








